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Special Town Meeting

April 28, 2010


Town of East Windsor

Special Town Meeting

April 28, 2010

A Special Town Meeting of the Town of East Windsor was held at the East Windsor Town Hall on Wednesday, April 28, 2010.  The meeting was called to order by Deputy First Selectmen, Mark J. Simmons at 7:30 P.M.  

Motion was made by Gilbert Hayes and seconded by John Burnham to nominate Mark Simmons for Moderator.  A second motion was made by Richard Pippin, Jr. and seconded by Gilbert Hayes to nominate George Butenkoff for Moderator.  Edward Filipone made a motion to have nominations cease, seconded by Gilbert Hayes.  The motion to have nominations cease passed unanimously.  The nominations were put to a vote and it was a tie between George Butenkoff and Mark Simmons.  The chairman, Mark Simmons broke the tie giving George Butenkoff the Moderator position. Assistant Town Clerk, Joanne M. Slater read the call to the meeting.

Moderator, George Butenkoff read the statement of eligibility to vote.

The following resolution (Item #1) was introduced and read by Richard Pippin, Jr.

RESOLVED:  To repeal ordinance 68-2 entitled “AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE REMOVAL OF SNOW AND ICE”.  Replaced by Ordinance 10-1.  Richard Pippin, Jr. moved the resolution, seconded by Gilbert Hayes.   No discussion followed and the resolution passed unanimously.

The following resolution (Item #2) was introduced and read by Gilbert Hayes.  

RESOLVED:  To recommend the transfer of $30,979.15 from Road Improvement account (3183-0600) to the LOCIP account (9445-0650) in the current budget.  Gilbert Hayes moved the resolution, seconded by Richard Pippin, Jr.  Discussion followed about what the LOCIP and the Road Improvement accounts were. The resolution passed unanimously.  

The following resolution (Item #3) was introduced and read by John Burnham.   

RESOLVED:  To recommend the transfer of  $2,178.78 from the contingency fund (8410-890) to the Regular Town Audit line (1020-334) in the current budget.  John Burnham moved the resolution, seconded by Edward Filipone.  No discussion followed and the resolution passed unanimously.

The following resolution (Item #4) was introduced and read by Jason Bowsza. 

RESOLVED:  To recommend the transfer of  $1072.00 from the Contingency fund (8410-890) to the GASB 45-OPEB account (1020-336) in the current budget.  Jason Bowsza moved the resolution, seconded by Edward Filipone.  No discussion followed and the resolution passed unanimously.

The following resolution (Item #5) was introduced and read by Edward Filipone. 

RESOLVED:  To amend an ordinance entitled “An Ordinance Establishing a Veterans Commission”.  

Ordinance 02-04


The following ordinance sections to be amended to read:

MEMBERSHIP:


The East Windsor Veterans Commission shall consist of nine (9) regular members and two (2) alternate members, all electors of the Town, to be appointed by the Board of Selectmen.   Not more than five (5) regular members of the Commission shall be members of the same political party.   Not less than five (5) members of the Commission shall be a veteran of the armed forces of the United States of America.  Honorary Veteran Commission members may be appointed by the Board of Selectmen as recommended by the East Windsor Veterans Commission.  Honorary members will serve in an advisory position only with no vote.  Commission members shall serve without compensation.

TERMS OF OFFICE:


All commissioners shall be appointed for a term of four (4) years.  In the event of a vacancy in the commission’s membership, the succeeding member shall be appointed to serve the unexpired term of the vacating member.

Said ordinance shall become effective fifteen (15) days from publication thereof.

 Edward Filipone moved the resolution, seconded by Mark Simmons.

Discussion followed:

Gilbert Hayes:  The Veterans Commission have13 regular members now and are changing to 9 regular members and 2 alternates. He wanted to know if the Commission would have to reselect the members they have now.

George Butenkoff:  The membership numbers are down now.  The reason that they are reducing the membership is because they are having a hard time getting a quorum for the meetings.

There was discussion among the 7 people present about whether or not the alternates are bound to the party affiliation rule.  It was noted that the Board of Selectmen are the ones that will appoint the alternates.  The resolution passed unanimously.

Jason Bowsza made motion to adjourn, seconded by Edward Filipone.  The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Respectfully Submitted


Attest: ______________________________

Joanne M. Slater




Assistant Town Clerk
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